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SUBJECT

King County’s Use of Wireless Devices
SUMMARY

The Office of Information Resources Management (OIRM) is responsible for ordering mobile communication devices, making direct payment to vendors, charging-back interfund reimbursements for payment by county agencies, and the management of wireless contracts for cost-effective plan placement (lower usage pooled plans, higher usage plans, or cancellation of plans due to nonusage).  King County’s departments and divisions provide mobile communications devices to employees based on criteria they respectively establish and reimburse OIRM for their plans via interfund transfers.
The County’s wireless contracts are negotiated by the Washington Western States Contract Alliance and were set to expire in September 2010 but have since been extended until October 2011.

Currently, there are 5,347 county wireless devices (cell phones, air cards, Blackberries, etc.) and 1,326 pagers.  As noted in the table below, wireless devices have increased by 34% over the past five years.
	KC Wireless Devices (not including Pagers)

	Year
	Devices

	2006
	3,976

	2007
	4,490

	2008
	4,986

	2009
	5,354

	2010
	5,347


The proliferation of wireless devices has taken place without any Council established policies to govern the distribution and use of these devices.  The Council may wish to consider policies that insure the proper distribution and use of these devices, fiscal prudence, limitation of liability, and the realization of essential accessibility and customer service.
COUNCIL PRIORITIES
Mobile communications devices could further the Council’s Priorities of Financial Stewardship and Trust in Government if the County’s use of these devices contributes to the county’s fiscal strength and increases accountability, accessibility and excellence in customer service.
ATTACHMENTS

1. PowerPoint Presentation: Overview of Current Status Wireless Devices, August 17, 2010
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